Planning, Housing and Regeneration Board update June 2018

The Planning, Housing and Regeneration (PH&R) Board met on 18 April 2018. This was a joint meeting with the Environment Board. The meeting was well attended with representatives from eleven local authorities plus colleagues from three Government departments (MCHLG, DEFRA and BEIS), two agencies (Environment Agency and Natural England), and other partners including LEDNet and the ADPH.
The most recent meeting of the PH&R Board was held on 22 June 2018. This meeting heard an update from the Cities and Growth Unit at MHCLG/BEIS and from the Local Government Association (LGA). This was followed by a presentation on the work of the Town and Country Planning Association (TCPA) and NHS England in developing practical built environment guidance for Healthy New Towns. Working with The King's Fund and other partners, the TCPA will be publishing advice in 2019 on how to bring forward future generations of healthy developments.
There followed a presentation from James Harris from the Royal Town Planning Institute (RTPI) on Planning for climate change – guidance for local authorities. This is the first sector-led environmental planning guidance of its kind since the National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF) took effect in March 2012.
The Royal Town Planning Institute working with the TCPA published an updated practitioners’ guide to planning for climate change which includes planning guidance and model policies on climate change for local authorities in England. This is being supported by BRE, Floodline Developments and EPICURO, and was launched in spring 2018.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The meeting concluded with a brief presentation from the Chair of the Board on the interim report of the Ryansford Review and the nine propositions contained within it. These propositions were wide ranging and covered: planning in the public interest, creating a covenant for community participation, finding a fairer way to value land and fostering a creative and innovative planning system. A brief discussion then took place on the report.
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